
TOWN OF STRATTON 

CEMETERY COMMISSION 

Minutes 
March 24, 2025 

 

 

Members present:  Kent Young, Larry Bills and Chris Liller. 

 

The meeting came to order at 7:15PM at the Stratton Town Office. 

 

This meeting was warned to organize for the coming year.  The board agreed that Kent 

Young will be chair, Chris Liller will be Vice-Chair; Kent Young will continue as 

secretary.  Advertisements will be in the Brattleboro Reformer, meetings will be warned 

as necessary and conducted using Roberts Rules.  All concurred. 

 

Kent Young stated that the annual mowing bids have been sent out with bids due on April 

28, 2025.  Additionally, Chris Liller will get an estimate from Ed Perkins regarding repair 

of the wall at Pike Hollow Cemetery.  There is $30,000.00 in the budget for that repair.  

Some stump removal and cleanup is necessary in several cemeteries and Willis Cemetery 

will needs to be worked to allow for the appropriate accessibility of machinery for full 

burials along the far back wall. 

 

Following the discussion, Larry Bills moved to adjourn.  Chris Liller seconded and the 

meeting adjourned at 7:20pm. 

 

Submitted by, 

David Kent Young 
Kent Young 

Cemetery Commissioner 


